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December 26, 2023 
 
 
Chris Merritt 
209 Crescent Beach Dr. 
Packwood, WA 98361 
 
RE: WS23-00049 
 Expiration: 12/15/2025 
 
Dear Mr. Merritt.        
 
Enclosed is a copy of the completed well site inspection for a proposed well to be drilled on 
TP#035067002003.  The well is intended to serve as a water supply source for a Group B water 
system serving residential connections.  The proposed well location, 121°39’32.996”W 
46°38’6.621”N, is satisfactory with establishment of a protective Declaration of Covenant on the 
100’ radius Sanitary Control Area. The well must be drilled consistent with construction 
standards as required in WAC173-160. The well development must include seating and sealing 
the well cap and installing impervious electrical conduit. If completed in the 100-yr flood zone, 
the well casing top must be at least 2-ft above the flood plain elevation. The pumphouse must be 
built such that it is rodent proof, insulated, and weather tight, and at least 2-ft above the flood 
plain elevation. 
 
Approval of a well site or preliminary plat does not constitute or imply approval of the proposed 
water system or subsequent permitting.  Approval of the water system is contingent upon the 
water system construction and management plan meeting Lewis County Code 8.55 and the rules 
and regulations of the State of Washington.  
 
If you have any questions, please call me at (360)740-1249. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeff Landrum RS LG  
Environmental Health Specialist, Water Program 
2025 NE Kresky Ave.  Chehalis, WA  98532 
 
Attachments:  Proposed Well Site Aerial Map 
  Well Site Inspection Form 
 
Cc:  Robert Balmelli PO Box 923 Chehalis, WA 98532 


